
BOARD VACANCY 

DISTRICT 1 NON-STATE SEAT 
 
 

This is to advise you that, due to the resignation of Michael Turner, there is a vacancy 

on the Council 32 Executive Board for the District 1 Non-State seat. This position will 

be filled by the AFSCME Council 32 Executive Board in accordance with Article VII, 

Section 2 of the Council 32 Constitution, which states: 

“Vacancies in office shall be filled in accordance with this 

constitution by members otherwise eligible to hold the position and 

by vote of the executive board for the remainder of the term.” 

 

Only a member employed within the jurisdiction of the non-state units in District 1 who 

has been in good standing for one year prior to the election is eligible to hold this 

position. To be in good standing, the member must currently be paying dues at the 

2018 minimum dues rate. 

 

 
Nominations will be accepted from members of the Executive Board during the 

Special Executive Board meeting on Saturday, March 24. If you wish to be 

considered for nomination, please provide your name, phone number, and email 

address to Council 32 President Paul Spink at pspink@afscme32.org no later than 

Monday, March 19. The Board meeting will be held at Kristin’s Riverwalk Food & 

Spirits, 1140 Clark Street in Stevens Point. If you are interested in serving on the 

Executive Board in the District 1 Non-State seat, you should attend the Board 

meeting on March 24 at 1:00 pm where you will be given an opportunity to make a 

statement to Board members before nominations are accepted. 


